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Prosperous Places: taking forward the review of sub national economic development and regeneration

A response from the

East Midlands voluntary and community sector

1st July 2008

East Midlands Single Platform is the regional infrastructure support for voluntary and community organisations in the East Midlands. As per agreement made between Robert Mason and Katherine Marriott, these comments are being submitted following our annual conference on 30 June.

The voluntary and community sector (VCS) in the East Midlands

There are approximately 36,000 voluntary and community groups in the East Midlands working with a diverse range of geographical, identity and interest communities.  Many VCS organisations work in the area of economic development, albeit in the pre-economic phase.  The sector makes a significant contribution to the economy of the East Midlands, both as an employer and in providing support to disadvantaged communities.

These comments were made by delegates from the voluntary and community sector at the EMSP Annual Conference 30 June:

· It is hard to see how the third sector can engage with the consultation as it is so geared towards local authorities

· It is hard to have a dialogue between voluntary and community sector infrastructure organisations and SSP

· There is a concern that softer economic development is overlooked – the third sector has a part to play in economic development

· There is a perception that government proposals for engagement with stakeholders don’t have any teeth

· There is a perception that the development agencies are/will become too powerful

· There should be joined up thinking regarding the role and input/value of the third sector at a national level

· There is concern that appreciation of the third sector is not institutionally recognised – very little mention of or regard to the sector despite central government public acknowledgement

· The third sector should get representation on the Examination in Public panels. This should not just be limited to one person, it should be more representative

· There should be some clear way of holding dialogue between the third sector and the proposed leaders’ forums.
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